
     

Happy New Year to all the LoveAir RC Members!! 
I hope you have all had a great Holiday break with family and friends. 
This cold weather and snow is enough for me, I am ready to fly in 
some warmer nice weather, but I guess we have a few more months to go. 
 
2016 will begin with a meeting on January 13th, 7:00 p.m. at the Windsor 
Recreation Center. I am hoping the weather will cooperate so our guest 
speaker can get there. He is Ross DeBey and was an A-26 pilot in Korea. 
He has some exciting experiences to share with us. 
 
Also the main issue for the new year and this agenda is more discussion regarding 
the quads and drones and all the FAA and AMA regulations that are being presented. 
If you have some thoughts regarding these issues, please come and voice your 
opinions so we can have some good discussions. Our membership needs to be 
the voice for the direction we take toward these regulations. 
 
If any of our members have ideas for events for this year, please bring those ideas 
along for discussion as well. 
 
If you have any winter projects you would like to share with the club, please bring 
them along. We all enjoy seeing and hearing about them. 
 
I want to thank Derek for taking on the Newsletter for us. It will be great to have one 
back in action. Please thank him as well for stepping up to help us with this task. If 
you have anything you would like to see in the Newsletter, please let Derek know or 
send him an e-mail through the club web site. 
 
I look forward to the New Year and hope to see you all at the meeting on the 13th. 
Thank you, 
 
Van Kratzenstein 
President 
LoveAir RC Club 
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LOVE-AIR R/C Club Meeting Info 
Next Meeting — Wednesday 
JAN 13 2015 @ 7PM 
Club Meeting Location: 

Windsor Community Recreation 
Center 

250 11th Street 
Windsor, CO 80550 

 

 

Guest speaker at next meeting!! He is Ross DeBey and 
was an A-26 pilot in Korea. 
He has some exciting experiences to share with us. 
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2016 Events LOVE-AIR R/C 

LARC Members, 
  
It seems like we just finished up our 2015 events and it's time to start thinking about next 
year.  If you are thinking of holding an event in 2016 please attend our January meeting. Please 
complete the following information. 
  
1.  Name of Event 
2.  Organizer/Contest Director 
3.  Focus of event (jets, warbirds, fun fly, BBQ, etc.) 
4.  Number of days for the event. 
5.  Number of volunteers needed. 
6.  Is the field closed for the duration of event. 
7.  Estimated cost of the event. 
8.  Estimated revenue from the event. 
9.  Any other relevant information or special considerations. 
  
Information will be presented for members to vote at our next meeting.  
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NOV. Meeting Minutes LOVE-AIR R/C 

LARC November meeting minutes 
LARC General Membership Meeting-----------------------November 11, 2015 
President, Van Krartzenstein, called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. Our meetings are held at the Wind-
sor Rec. Ctr. Just north of Carpenter on 11th Str. Our club membership stands at 107 and was represented 
at this meeting by 20 members, no guests.  Treasurer, Fred Smith, presented the financial report indicat-
ing good levels in all areas which are general, site recovery, miscellaneous and runway funds. This report 
was accepted by Neil Miles and seconded by Dennis Spencer.  Van started the meeting business with an 
open discussion about his recent e-mail on the misuse of our field. This e-mail was sent to all club mem-
bers. It was brought to Vans attention that there were some blatant rule violations by flyers recently 
which involved launching and flying over the pit area as well as FPV flying with no spotter and out of 
visual range. 
I t was pointed out that our club is based on following AMA guidelines with no exceptions; this is to pro-
tect our club and the field owners against liability concerns. All flyers and their guests must follow these 
regulations.  If you as a club member should see these rules ignored try to acquire a photo record and try 
not to participate in any confrontations. If a board member is present let that person know and they can 
handle the situation. 
On a recent visit to the field, Van noticed vehicle tracks across the field to our west and proceeded to en-
ter our area via the driveway just north of our small conex. This appears to indicate that some people have 
been accessing our field and not using the gate entrance. A discussion was had about this concern and it 
was decided to block this driveway with either posts and/or posts with a chain. The members present 
agreed on this resolution and it was accepted by Fred Smith and seconded by Neil Miles. 
On other business, Mike Maxwellsô online e-mail quiz on club rules had a good response with 65 mem-
bers taking the quiz and two getting a 100% score. This being so successful, a discussion was had on 
maybe using this incorporated into club membership renewal and new member applications.  Following a 
long absent, Derek Kruger is coming back to participate as our newsletter editor. His tenure will start in 
January next year; Welcome back Derek!  Mike Maxwell noted that he would like to step down as Safety 
Officer so he can spend more effort as webmaster and PayPal co-coordinator. Dave Moiser has volun-
teered to apply for this position. 
It was now time to move on to club nominations and election of officers. This became an easy job as all 
of our present officers have graciously volunteered to carry on for another year pending acceptance by 
those present. Each office position was voted on and accepted with a unanimous decision. We then 
moved on to the two óDirector at Largeô openings. 
Mike Maxwell and Derek Kruger volunteered to accept these positions if approved. They were both voted 
in and accepted as our new óDirectors at Largeô. Keith Malsom asked that he be taken off this job and 
will continue his work on field maintenance. Tom Yamata also finding it difficult to participate as Direc-
tor at Large was asked to continue as Field Manager and liaison to our lease owners. 
Van talked about a new club event called the óHuckfest/Cubfestô. Having participated in this type of 
event at other locations and the interest from those who came, this should make a good addition to our 
event schedule. This would be an open event and we hope to have Mike Harrington as Contest Director. 
Dates for this would be sometime in late June or July 2016. 
Donôt forget that we do not have a meeting in December, so our next membership meeting will be on Jan-
uary 13, 2016. Please mark this on your calendar as we will have a guest speaker who was a pilot on A-
26 bombers during the Korean Conflict, who was shot down, captured and escaped from North Korea. It 
promises to be a great presentation. 
The meeting finished up with even more discussion on FPV, drones and their use and safety while keep-
ing us under our liability umbrella. 
Show and Tell had Van talking about and showing his Balsa USA óSkyRayô which he proceeded to give 
the óVan kitbashingô treatment. A really nice looking aircraft that will be flying behind an OS 120 engine. 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 PM. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Phil Nuckles-Secretary/Membership Chairman 
LARC area events and club meeting schedule: 
http://loveairrc.org 
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Club Tractor LOVE-AIR R/C 

We had Two of Fredôs friends from the Loveland Tractor Club come and give us some ideas of 
what to do with the big tractor.  Based upon their expert advice we plan to keep the tractor, re-
pair it when problems come up and keep it running as long as we can at reasonable cost. here are 
some pictures we took: 
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2016 Board LOVE-AIR R/C 

               Van Kratzenstein- President; (incumbent) marvanaircraft@gmail.com; 
          Chris Douglas- V. President (incumbent)  rcbuilder@comcast.net; 
          Phil Nuckles- Secretary (incumbent); senpor to@juno.com; 
          Fred Smith- Treasurer; (incumbent); fwsmithpe@msn.com; 
          Dave Mosier- Safety Officer; dm2@q.com; 
          Mike Maxwell- Director at large; Mike.Maxwell@colostate.edu; 
          Derek Kruger- Director at large dereksqldba@gmail.com; 
 
 

mailto:marvanaircraft@gmail.com
mailto:rcbuilder@comcast.net
mailto:senporto@juno.com
mailto:fwsmithpe@msn.com
mailto:dm2@q.com
mailto:Mike.Maxwell@colostate.edu
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Membership & Contact Info LOVE-AIR R/C 

Club Membership 
 
The Love-Air R/C Club is a club organized to enjoy and 

promote the sport of flying radio controlled models.  The 
club is a chartered member of the Academy of Model 
Aeronautics (AMA), a national organization whose 
purpose is to promote the sport of model aviation. 

 
The annual membership fee is $150.00 and covers from 

July 1st through June 30th.  Membership cards are issued 
and a monthly newsletter is sent to each member.  Current 
membership is required to fly at the Love-Air flying site.  
The club requires that all members who use the club flying 
field are also current members of the AMA.  New 
members Welcome! It is easy to join and/or pay your dues 
– just go to the club website and follow the membership 

linkΦ 
 
Adult   $150 
Junior (18 and under) $25 
Family   $175 
 
Membership Chairman:   
Phillip Nuckles membership@loveairrc.org 
 

LARC Home Page:         www.loveairrc.org 
Newsletter:  newsletter@loveairrc.org 
Newsletter Editor           newsletter@loveairrc.org 

2016 Officers: 
President   Van Kratzenstein 
Vice President   Chris Douglas    
   
Secretary   Phillip Nuckles  
Treasurer   Fred Smith 
Directors   Derek Kruger   
    Mike Maxwell 
     
Safety   Dave Mosier 
Newsletter  Derek Kruger  
Webmaster  Mike Maxwell 
Membership  Phillip Nuckles 
   
   
 

http://www.loveairrc.org
mailto:newsletter@loveairrc.org
mailto:newsletter@loveairrc.org

